

January 3, 1974

Experimental Aircraft Assn.

P. O. Box 229 Hales Corners, Wisconsin 53130

Mr. Thurman Baird Ace Aircraft Mfg. Co. 106 Arthur Rd Asheville, N. C. 28806

Dear Thurman:

Thanks very much for your letter of November 22nd along with the material that you send out.

In reviewing one of your sheets, I would like to make a slight correction. Stanley Dzik was a former draftsman for Waco, not an engineer, and Stan was not a partner in the Ace Aircraft Co. He was paid for his drawing services by me. The design work on the Baby Ace C was done by me and Stan, bless his heart, was always available with drawing board, T square and pencil.

I did sell the Baby Ace C drawings, etc. to Cliff DuCharme for the reasons that you stated.

I have a new little airplane on the gear, to be powered with a Volkswagen engine, using the old Heath LN as a general design or thought. Of course, it is completely different, but there is really nothing new. Our pioneers left us a fine heritage.

Sincerely, your friend

Paul H. Poberezny

President